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TAYLOR WIMPEY 

PHASE TWO 
 

It was really good to see 

such a good turnout of 

people to view the plans 

phase 2 which will go 

to Planning in March. 

Work will soon start on 

phase 1, where 50 

homes, Traffic 

Calming, new car park, 

and Village Green have 

been approved. 

Walkers Construction a 

local firm, are doing the 

road calming scheme 

which includes a new 

pavement between the 

motorway bridge and 

Moorstock Lane, 2 

Zebra Crossings; 1 

located near the  

Co – Op the other at the 

School and of course 

new roadway, this work 

will be starting towards 

the end of this month 

and the whole works will last in the region of 32 weeks.  This will mean traffic lights, but on the plus side, all the 

roadworks will be done in one go. 

It is hoped that the extension to the Car Park will be commenced sooner that originally expected.  

Taylor Wimpey aim to start building phase 1 in June, but this will need to be confirmed. 

Exhibition boards displayed at the event are available at www.taylorwimpey.co.uk/sellindge  

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

 

SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Pop In or give to a Parish Councillor. 

 
 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ………………………………. 
 

 

Address - ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – MARCH 3
rd

 2018 
 

TABLE TOP SALE – MAIN HALL 
 

8.30am (8.30) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday April 7
th

 2018.  

http://www.taylorwimpey.co.uk/sellindge


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk            
 

Your Parish Council met on February 13
th
, and with the evenings now getting lighter, it is good to enjoy the promise 

of better weather. 

Members of the public present had the opportunity to comment and ask questions on various issues that are affecting 

the village at this time.  Both Jenny and Susan were able to reply. 

Two residents from Barrow Hill approached your Parish Council about setting up a’ Lorry Watch’ 

This is where volunteers note the lorries that are driving through the Village inappropriately. 

Your Parish Council will be looking for volunteers but the residents who originally approached the office will be 

happy to manage the project.  Please check the notice boards for more information as the project progresses. 

The agenda headings do stay roughly the same, but with different items under each.  There were no applications in 

Sellindge for your Council to consider; although we did have one decision which, tree works allowed to take place. 

Under Planning, the Places and Policies consultation was noted; be aware that you have until March 19
th

 to make 

comments direct to Shepway District Council.  If you would rather look at a paper copy of the document, we do have 

one in the office and, although you are unable to take it away, you would be more than welcome to sit and read it here.  

Correspondence included: 

An event being held on March 1
st
 at Lenham Community Centre, about ‘befriending’ to reduce loneliness was noted.  

This event is open to the public and there are posters on the notice boards, but you can email 

admin@befriendingkent.org.uk to book your place. 

South & South East in Bloom are running a pilot scheme to see if villages would like to be involved on a lower level 

than having flower beds etc. everywhere and being judged on that.  It will be free of charge to enter and will not incur 

any further work – at this stage for your Council; members felt that this would be a good idea, as the judges give 

advice on how the area could be improved and can make suggestions on conservation, community involvement etc. 

With regards to the co-option to fill the casual vacancy, Gill Montgomery was co-opted.  However, it was further 

noted that some-one who had previously been a Parish Councillor, while not present, had attended a few meetings and 

showed an interest in being co-opted.  He was unable to attend this meeting but it is hoped by the time the March 

meeting takes places (providing no –one calls for an election) – he can be co-opted in March. 

By the time this is delivered, you will have seen that work has started on cutting down some trees/hedges.  This is the 

beginning of the Taylor Wimpey (TW) works. 

They (TW) expect to start work on the road alterations on April 3
rd

; this work will entail footway work each side of 

the road from the motorway bridge to the junction of Swan Lane, then the relaying of the road surface. 

Afterwards, work will start from Swan Lane to Moorstock Lane Junction in much the same way. 

Letters are being sent out to everyone that is affected by the road works. 

The next meeting is on March 13
th
, at 7.30pm in the Durling Hall and, as is normal, you are welcome to attend. 

From Your Parish Council Clerk Linda Hedley 
 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  
 

The Chairman and other Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for ALL AGE GROUPS –   Sellindge Village Hall & Pop In Centre 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon 

             Tuesdays 8am to 3pm, except Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week 3.30pm. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 
 
 

Tuesday 13
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date’ 
 

Tuesday 13
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

 

No date this month –   East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 9am to 1.00pm.   

                     ‘The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work’.  Next date April 3
rd

. 
 

 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 
   

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI        2 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:admin@befriendingkent.org.uk
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/


FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066            susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561  
 

The District Council has reached an important point in updating its plan (required by law) for new homes, jobs and 

community facilities.  The Places and Policies Local Plan Submission Draft is open for public consultation until 19 

March.  Comments made in previous public consultations held in 2015 and 2016 have helped shape this latest draft 

and this is everyone’s chance to comment on the plan before it goes to an independent Planning Inspector for 

Examination in Public.  All comments will be collated, summarised and sent to the Inspector. 

The plan, Sustainability Appraisal, Habitat Regulations Assessment, public notice, timeline of work and other 

evidence base documents are available to view on the District Council’s web site at www.shepway.gov.uk/places-
and-policies .  You can also download the representation form on the Shepway website. Copies of the Plan (and 

representation form) are available to view at libraries across the District and the Civic Centre, Castle Hill Avenue, 

Folkestone.  We are also happy to meet with any residents who want to go through the document with us.   

There are four sites identified for new homes - The Piggeries, Main Road Sellindge - 5 dwellings; Land West of 

Jubilee Cottage, Swan Lane, Sellindge - 15 dwellings; Land at Barrow Hill, Sellindge - 15 dwellings; and Silver 

Spray, Sellindge - 5 dwellings.   

Do look at what’s proposed and comment.  If you want to go straight to these sites then start at page 176. 

Otterpool Park Garden Town and the proposal for an extra 350 homes in Sellindge will be consulted on separately. 

We were both able to attend Sellindge Parish Council meeting on 13 February.  Susan went to Sellindge Pop In on 30 

January for a first view of the smart new chairs in the Durling Hall.  The cost of the chairs was £2,480 which was 

funded through a £980 grant from the Parish Council, £750 from the Village Hall Committee and £750 from a District 

Council Ward Grant from both of us.  Jenny attended the monthly meeting of the Sports Club as well as a Governors’ 

meeting at Sellindge Primary School. 

Our reports to you focus on Sellindge issues but sometimes there’s news about another part of the District that merits 

inclusion and we are delighted to report that your District Council has been allocated £2.5 million by the Government 

after a successful bid for European Funding.  This funding will be matched by other public and private bodies giving 

£5m for projects in East Folkestone to get people into employment and help businesses to grow.  The project starts 

this year, runs till 2022.  Good news not just for Folkestone, the whole District will benefit from a thriving Folkestone. 

Finally you may have heard that Kent Police will be recruiting an additional 200 police officers and to make sure they 

are recruited from as wide a range as possible Kent Police would like to know of events where they could attend to 

promote their recruitment campaign.  If you have any suggestions, please let us know so we can pass your ideas on. 

Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your District Councillors 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR JANUARY 2018 
 

Minimum temp. -3.25°C  Sat.27
th
                             Mean night temp. 2.91°C 

 

                 Maximum temp.  11.50°C  Thur.4
th
 + Wed 24

th
       Mean day temp. 8.40°C 

 

The New Year and a very mixed month of weather.  On 21 day or nights rain was recorded and as wet as it may have 

seemed it was 6.02% below a January average, the total amount being 90.17mm (3.55in.).  Sellindge was lucky and 

escaped the snow that had fallen in other parts of the country.  On 8 days or nights winds of mid 30’s or high 40’s 

were recorded.  Temperatures were slightly up on average and only 4 frosts were noted. 

     

HYTHE FESTIVAL 2018 
 

Save these dates for a wonderful selection of events being held in and around the Hythe area between 

7th-15th July 2018.  From live music to workshops, events for all the family, plays in the park & self-

guided trails showing hidden Hythe, the Hythe festival has something for everyone not to be missed. 

Highlights..... 

10am Sat 7th July - Grand Parade Hythe High Street, a weekend of fun on the green, music, drama, dancing plus stalls 

7.30pm Sat 7th July - BBC Singers performing at St Leonard's Church. 

Sat 14th July - Hythe High Street Hullabaloo followed by the Hythe Festival Military Canal Concert with Fireworks. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

The Venue for March 2018, is The Kennington Carvery, Ully Road, Kennington TN24 9HX on Weds March 28
th
.   

Please contact June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by March 21
st
 to confirm if you are attending. 

 

PERSONNEL 
 

CHARLIE BISHOPP 
 

Brenda and the family would like to thank all those who attended and donated so generously to the British Heart 

Foundation at Charlie Bishopp’s funeral on 26th January 2018.  A total of £300 was raised. Many thanks.’ 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/places-and-policies
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/places-and-policies


NHS HEALTH WALKS 
We meet every Tuesday at approx. 10.25am at the Village Hall.  We set off at10.30am and walk in and around 

Sellindge.  We usually have two walks, a long walk which is about one and a half hours of briskish walking and a 

shorter walk of around 1 hour which is more leisurely.  Sometimes there is a third walk, when we walk as far as we 

feel able then turn round and come back.  So there should be a walk to suit everyone’s needs and abilities.   

The walks are very informal and a fun way to exercise and meet new people. 

You are very welcome to come back to the Village Hall for a cuppa and biscuits at the end of each walk. 

For more information ring Carole on 01303 814 014 or Linda on 01303 814 773   We look forward to meeting you. 
 

THANK YOU – From a grateful Village resident  

On behalf of people of the village I would like to say a huge thank you to the lady who quietly gives her time on a 

weekend, to go around the village with a large bag and a grabber to collect the debris and rubbish left on the roadside, 

she keeps the village looking spick and span for all. What a brilliant example she is setting to us all.  THANK YOU 
 

YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk 01303 670 561   

Earlier today (20 February) I took part in the all day budget debate at County Hall.  This may seem a long time but the 

budget covers over 300 services and is £958m so there was plenty to discuss.  The Council eventually agreed to raise 

Council Tax by just under 5% (3% for inflation and a special 2% charge towards the increased demand for social 

care).  The debate was webcast live and is available for a further six months on www.kent.gov.uk   

You may have seen on the news that Northamptonshire County Council has recently declared it cannot cover its costs 

and other Councils are also close to the edge.  Kent County Council is not in this position and KCC’s Finance Director 

confirmed that the budget we agreed for 2018/19 was sound.  The biggest risk to the budget is the continued 

underfunding by the Home Office of the costs of care for Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking Children where the 

shortfall currently stands at £4.6m.  Together with our Kent MPs we are pushing hard for the Government to fully 

reimburse these costs both now and in the future.  

Social care now accounts for over half the spending by your County Council with the rest of the budget divided 

between services such as libraries, school transport, education support services, school buildings, streetlights, public 

rights of way, roads and more. 

Roads.  The state of the A20 through Sellindge was a major topic at the Parish Council meeting on 13 February.  I am 

sorry that there seemed to be some talk at cross purposes on the issue and I will try to be as clear as I can. 

I am truly dismayed at the state of the A20 through Sellindge.  The reinstatement by Eleclink after their works seems 

poor to me.  I have raised the matter with Kent Highways especially the bumpiness.  It is their view that the 

reinstatement has been done properly and that the movement of traffic will smooth the road.  The situation is not 

helped by the cold and wet weather which leads to potholes.  Kent Highways are inspecting this road every day to 

make sure it is still safe to use and there will be patching work done in March.  More fundamental repairs will be done 

as part of the traffic calming works associated with the new homes near the Doctors’ Surgery.  This work will be 

funded by Taylor Wimpey and the Parish Council has drawings of the works that will be done that can be viewed in 

the Parish Council Office. 

Please keep reporting any potholes you see either via the KCC website or on 03000 41 81 81.   

This is particularly helpful for rural roads which are not inspected as frequently as the main road network.  

Susan Carey Member for Elham Valley, Kent County Council  
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB 

Sellindge Sports and Social Club AGM 

Sellindge Sports and Social Club's AGM on Monday 26th March 2017 starting at 7.30pm.   

We would very much like new committee members so if you are interested and would like to know a bit more about 

being on the committee call Jim on 01303 813 372 who will be happy to help or just turn up on the night, all welcome. 

LAST CHANCE FOR DOGS AT SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB 
There has been a lot of dog mess on the football fields and this cannot continue.  Dogs are only allowed to walk 

around the perimeter of the field and they must be kept on a lead at all times, they must never run free on the field.   

If you are a responsible dog owner and walk your dog around the field please look out for other dog owners not 

obeying the rules and inform them of the rules, as if the dog fowling continues we will have no other choice than ban 

all dogs from the field because of a minority of irresponsible dog owners.  The Parish Council kindly supply free bags 

so please  use them and take it home with you or deposit in a Council bin off site, not the bins on site as these 

are NOT to be used for dog waste.  The field will be monitored over the next couple of months and if there is not an 

improvement dogs will be banned from the field as this is a sports field and also private land so all who enter should 

be members of the Sports and Social Club. 

Mother’s day Sunday Carvery 11th March, bookings being taken 

Disco and karaoke for St Patrick day sat 17th March all welcome from 7.30pm 

Fish and chip Friday takeaway /eat In from 12 lunchtime on good Friday 30th March  
Easter Sunday Carvery.. Bookings being taken.  Followed by Easter Egg Hunt, Bank Holiday Monday 2pm and 4pm 4 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
http://www.kent.gov.uk/


SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The next meeting will be on Friday March 23
rd

 in the Durling Hall from 2pm to 4pm. 

Jumble Sale – The Gardeners have their annual Jumble Sale on Saturday March 24
th
 at 1pm in the Village Hall, 

entrance is 20p.  Items for the jumble sale may be left at the Hall in the morning of the sale. 

Sellindge Gardeners Association in Association with Leo's Pride Coaches are taking bookings for 

a five day holiday in Norfolk Mon.17th - Fri.21st September 2018 staying at the Dunstan Hall Hotel****  

The price includes All Coach travel from Sellindge, Half Board at the above Hotel near Norwich, Day visit to 

Sandringham with admission, Guided tour of Norwich, Paddle Steamer trip on Norfolk Broads (with Cream Tea), 

Visit to Bressingham Steam and  Gardens, an afternoon in the Old Vicarage Gardens at East Rushton. 

All the above for £399 per person - twin and double rooms available, but all single rooms have been sold. 

To book please ring Betty on 01843 597 710 preferably after 5.30 pm. 
 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 
 

We will be having a WALK OF WITNESS on Good Friday 30th March Meeting at St Mary’s Parish Church at 

10.00am.  The Bishop of Dover will be with us on this occasion.. 

Please put the date and time in your diary we hope that you and many will be able to come.  Mike 
 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Having enjoyed pancakes on Shrove Tuesday, we are now in the time of Lent.  Often this is a time for giving 

something up.  At Party Church, we focused on kindness and trying to do a kind act for each day of Lent.  To remind 

us to do this, we made kindness flip flops. 

We will be celebrating even more at the next Party Church as it will be Palm Sunday - a jubilant time to celebrate 

Jesus riding into Jerusalem on a donkey.  As Jesus rode in people laid down their palms and he was treated like a 

king.  Sadly we also know that this is leading to the time when Jesus was put to death on a cross.  We will be marking 

this event with a procession through the village on Good Friday.  We are delighted to say that the Bishop of Dover 

Trevor Wilmott will be leading the celebrations as we remember Jesus carrying his cross on the way to 

crucifixion.  Although this is a time will with sadness, thankfully we know that just a few days later Jesus rose 

again.  This is celebrated with huge joy, and of course Chocolate!!! on Easter Sunday. 

You would be hugely welcome to join us for any of our services this month especially to celebrate Easter. 
  

4th March - Celebration Praise 11am Sellindge Village Hall led by John Seldon 

11
th
 March Mother’s Day – Holy Communion 9.30am at MERSHAM Parish Church 

    Holy Communion 11am at BRABOURNE Parish Church  

18th March - Palm Sunday Party Church  11am St. Mary's Church led by Sarah-Marie Collins 

25th March - Holy Communion 11am  St. Mary's Church led by  Rev. Tim Wilson 
  

29th March - Maundy Thursday Holy Communion BRABOURNE CHURCH led by Bishop Trevor 

30th March - Good Friday Walk of Witness  led by Bishop Trevor  starting at St. Mary's Church at 10am Hot Cross 

Buns will be served at Sellindge Village Hall following the walk. 

 

EASTER SUNDAY HOLY COMMUNION WILL BE AT 9:30AM AT SMEETH CHURCH  

   LED BY BISHOP TREVOR (1ST APRIL) 
 

AFTERNOON TEA 
 

A vintage afternoon tea served on cake stands including homemade sandwiches, scones and cakes.  

There will also be a cake sale to take some delicious cakes home with you too. It's on Sunday 18th March at 2pm at 

the Church.  
 

FORMAL NOTE FROM SELLINDGE PCC 

Now both our priests have retired, we are now in a term of Interregnum. 

Please be assured we will do our best to continue in the most effective way possible.  To this end may we request as 

much support and understanding from you that you can give. 

NOTE, initial contact concerning personal services, ie Baptism, Weddings, Funerals, may be made to mobile phone 

number 07526 688 826 and you will be directed appropriately. 

For all other services please keep your eyes on the village newssheet, or www.A20churches.org.uk  
 

Thank you and look forward to seeing you at St Mary’s or one of our special events. 

St Mary the Virgin Parochial Church Council Sellindge         Part of the A20 Benefice www.A20churches.org.uk         
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE MARCH 2018 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

SUNDAY SOFT PLAY SUNDAYS – Village Hall 10am – 11am & 11.30am – 12.30pm 07591 259 913  
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners Class – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 4
th

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 5
th

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 12
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 13
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 14
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Friday 23
rd

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) 813 288 or 01843 597 710 *New day and time*  
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 24
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 26
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk - In - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 28
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SATURDAY 3rd – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 8.30am – 1pm 
 

SUNDAY 18
th

 – VINTAGE AFTERNOON TEA – 2pm at St MARY’S CHURCH 
 

SATURDAY 24
th

 – GARDENERS’ JUMBLE SALE – MAIN HALL – 1pm 
 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

Traditional Sunday Carvery (bookings required) 
 

SUNDAY 11
th

 – MOTHER’S DAY CARVERY – Booking now 
 

SATURDAY 17
th

 – St PATRICKS DAY DISCO & KARAOKE – 7.30pm 
 

MONDAY 26
th

 – CLUB AGM – 7.30pm 
Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE MARCH 2018 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock Lane, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – M Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted August 2017 – Ms S Clark of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted September 2017 – C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted February 2018 – Ms G Montgomery of Sommerfield Barn Court. 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report    
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk  Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not 

work, it is a good idea to have at least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the 

phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368 
    

**MOBILE LIBRARY**  All times approx. *MARCH* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 8
th

 and 22
nd

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 9
th

 and 23
rd

 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk     Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   
 

ITEMS FOR THE APRIL 2018 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on TUESDAY MARCH 20
th

 2018  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.                  7 
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MOTHER’S  DAY 

MARCH 14
th

 


